Burrough Green Parish Council Meeting 

Minutes of Monday 24th July 2017 held in Reading Rooms at 7.45pm


Councillors present: Cllr. Jo Batting (JB) Chair, Cllr. Greg Way (GW) Vice Chair, Cllr. Veronica Mustoe (VM) & Cllr. Angela Harris (AH).
In attendance:   Vicky Bright – Clerk & Cllr Alan Sharp (ECDC).

	Item
	The Chairman welcomed all to the meeting.
	Action

	17/07/1

i)

ii)
17/07/2
	Public Forum – LGA 1972, Section 100(1):
There were 2 members of the public present.
Local Authority Reports:
Cambridgeshire County Council.  None.

East Cambridgeshire District Council - Cllr Sharp reported to the meeting;
The new leader for ECDC has been elected, Charles Roberts with Anna Bailey as Deputy.
The Local Authority Trading Company takes over the waste contract in April 2018.

In October 2017 Full Council will consider the updated version of the Local Plan, this is to be published in September.

Accepted Apologies for absence - LGA 1972, Section 85(1) & (2): 

Cllr. Ken Simpson, Cllr. Mark Penhaligan & Cllr. Ansa Khan.
	

	
	
	

	17/07/3
17/07/4

	Members Declaration of Interest (for items on the agenda) – LGA 2000 Part III:
None.
Minutes of the last meeting -  LGA 1972, Schedule 12, para 41(2):
Resolved 17/07/4.01

To adopt the minutes of the Annual Parish Council meeting held on 22nd May 2017 as a true statement and these were signed by the Chairman (JB).   
	

	17/07/5
i)
ii)
	Matters arising from the minutes
Clerks Report

The Clerk is sourcing Training for Cllr. Mustoe. 
The Clerk reported that Swarco had now introduced a Quick guide for the SID unit, based on feedback given to them by the Council.

The Clerk is currently working on updating the Welcome Pack and linking the local parishes websites.

The Clerk advised that the Bus Shelter repairs had now been completed and it was agreed to have the shelter re-painted.

Resolved 17/07/5.01
It was agreed to have the bus shelter re-painted at a cost of £125.00.

Councillors Reports

None.

	Clerk
Clerk


	
	
	

	17/07/6
17/07/7
i)  
ii)

iii)

17/07/8
i)
ii)

iii)
	Correspondence:  
The Clerk advised that the Playgroup had sent a thank you letter for their annual donation and had apologised for not attending the Annual Parish Meeting.
The Clerk advised of a public consultation on the change of Governance of the Fire & Rescue Service in Cambridgeshire and Peterborough, being launched by the Police & Crime Commissioner for Cambridgeshire & Peterborough, Jason Ablewhite.

http://www.cambridgeshire-pcc.gov.uk/get-involved/fire-governance-consultation/
Planning Applications:    
17/01083/RMA – Residential development for 8 dwellings and external works – Land South of 7-10 Hartfield Road, Brinkley Road, Burrough Green
It was agreed that the development was not in keeping with the neighbouring properties and was made up of very large dwellings. It was agreed that the Clerk would contact the Planning Officer to request further information on the insufficient parking provision and whether the fencing and landscaping plan promised at the informal meeting with the Agent, was to be included and promised.

17/01137/PDR – To add windows and a door and to insulate roof of existing porch – Sakura, Westley Waterless CB8 0RG
Resolved 17/07/7.01

No objections to application 17/01137/PDR.
17/01027/FUM – Change of use to stud farm, together with the erection of 10 stables, tack, feed, maintenance/tool store, horse walker and dwelling – Land North & East of Quercus, Bradley Road, Burrough Green
The Agent was present and spoke regarding the application and changes to previous plans. 
The Clerk was asked to contact the Planning Officer and request further information regarding the size & height dimensions of the dwelling, whether a 30mph speed limit could be extended to cover the entrance to the site, and for the safety aspect of signage and lighting to be considered at the Public Right of way and the road crossing near the site entrance.

For Information:

17/00691/FUL – Approved 28th may 2017

17/00686/TRE – Approved.

Highways:

SID (VAS) & Traffic Calming Update

The Speed watch data has been sent to Cllr. Alan Sharp, ECDC and to the Police. At the recent PCC meeting, Cllr. Sharp advised them of the speeding in Burrough Green.

It was agreed to place a notice in the Village Voice asking for comments and opinions, and for potential donations and fundraising ideas, to purchase a second SID Unit, this is to be added to the next agenda.

Footpaths Update

The Clerk was asked to chase Karen Champion regarding the damaged sign at Byway 3.

Update on Barriers on the Lane between Bradley Road/Brinkley Road

Cllr. Batting reported that moveable posts/gates at Byway 3 on Brinkley Road end would costs in the region of 33,392.20. Johnny Kaye has offered to pay for 1/3 of the costs. The Stud owner Mr Rawley believes there is no need so it is uncertain yet whether he will agree to the gates being installed on the land. It was discussed that a gate at one end and not the other would be pointless, but there is a need as village support has shown. It was agreed to await the outcome of the Enforcement regarding the ditch and the Clerk is to look into Land ownership and legislation.
	Clerk

Clerk

JB/Clerk



	17/07/9
i)

ii)

17/07/10
i)
ii)
iii)

17/07/11
i)

ii)

iii)

iv)
17/07/12

	Play area:
Land Registry Update
No update.
Annual RoSPA Inspection Report and Maintenance Needed
The report has highlighted the following issues and it was agreed to action as below;
· Tree overhanging the Nest Swing – The Clerk is to check the TPO status.

· Loose fixtures on the Nest Swing – The Clerk is to contact the company who provided the equipment and arrange repairs.

· The fencing has some loose or missing slats and needs treating – The Clerk is to source quotes for this works.
Finance

Parish Council Bank Balances and Reconciliation

The bank balance was confirmed as £17,514.35 as of 30th June 2017.
Resolved 17/07/10.01

That the Bank balances and reconciliation of payments & receipts be received and adopted and signed & initialled as such by the Chairman (JB).

Cheques for signing and approval

Resolved 17/07/10.02

It was agreed to approve the payments of the following outstanding invoices and the cheques were approved and signed by Cllr. Jo Batting and Cllr. Greg Way.

Mrs V Bright

Mileage & Expenses

000686
£19.95
Clerks Annual Appraisal Report

Deferred to the next agenda.

Parish Matters:
Defibrillator Update on Funding

The Clerk advised that the Head Teacher had now confirmed that the Local Authority had no objections to the Defibrillator being installed at the entrance to the school. The Clerk advised she had now secured a quotation for installation from a Qualified Electrician who has experience in installing Defibrillators. It was suggested that the Clerk contact Inga (Chair of Governors) to get the installation moving in September. The Clerk is to update CHT and enquire if they have a proforma agreement for a host.
Bench Maintenance and Repair
It was agreed to holdfire on replacing the bench until the Cricket Club could be approached regarding adoption of one of their benches.
The Bull Inn Update

There is now a new proprietor staring from 22nd August, Catrina Wallace & Rob Wright. They intend continuing with the pub and there is no intention for change of use. ECDC confirmed the pub is still on the Community Asset List and there has been no notice of disposal or change of use submitted to them.

Reading Rooms – Action Plan for the Future

Cllr. Khan is still in possession of the lease documents and Cllr. Batting is to chase her regarding the legalities of the lease and management of the Reading Rooms, before any action is agreed. It was agreed that Cllr. Mustoe will join the Committee as a Parish Council representative along with Cllr. Harris continuing as well, to show the Councils support of the Reading Rooms Committee. 
Items for next Agenda:
· Play Area Land Registry Update
· Defibrillator Update

· Highways/Footpaths Update

· Football Goal Posts

· Bench in Play Area / Play Area Repairs & Tree Works
· Reading Rooms – Action to take

There being no further business the Chairman thanked everyone for their attendance and declared the meeting closed at 9:39pm.

Signed:   Jo Batting                                                                      Date: 25th September 2017
Chair, Burrough Green parish Council
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